BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

BORN

HEMILLARD-MONTPETIT - We are happy to announce the birth of our daughter Mathilde, born at Anna-Laberge Hospital Centre, on June 22, 2000 at 4:08 a.m., weighing 7 lb. 9 oz. I am glad to tell you that my parents are Claudie Rémillard and Jacques Montpetit, my maternal grandparents are Muguette Quenneville, late Claude Rémillard and Claude Bergevin and my paternal grandparents are Lucienne Lacroix and Rodrigue Montpetit.

DIED

MURPHY, Mary (nee Leahy) - Of Huntingdon, died Monday evening, June 26, 2000, at Valleyfield Hospital. She was born in St-Anicet, February 20, 1918, the daughter of Edward and Anna May (Sherry) Leahy. Mrs. Murphy spent 39 years in the teaching profession, was a member of C.W.L. and the Auxiliaries of both Huntingdon County and Barrie Memorial Hospitals. She was an avid gardener and especially enjoyed traveling. She is survived by her beloved husband of 44 years, Lawrence Murphy; two sisters, Ruth Algar of Plattsburgh, and Margaret Fitzpatrick of Malone; three brothers-in-law and their spouses, Gerald Murphy of Huntingdon, Edward and Doris Murphy of Toronto, Vincent and Agnes Murphy of Malone; also several nieces and nephews. A Mass of Christian burial was celebrated Friday, June 30 at 11:00 a.m., at St. Joseph's Church in Huntingdon. Interment was in the family plot in St. Joseph's Cametery, where Fr. Clement read committal prayers. Arrangements entrusted to Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake St., Huntingdon.

QUENNEVILLE, Victor - In Huntingdon on July 1, 2000 at the age of 87 years passed away Mr. Victor Quenneville, husband of the late Gracia Quesnel, Predeceased by his daughter Ninon, he leaves to mourn his children Liette (Donald Dupuis), Colline (late Ruppert McGowan), Muguette (late Claude Rémillard, 2nd marriage Claude Bergevin), Micheline (Cyrille Riendeau), Joelle (Angelin Seppey), Philippe (Rosemary Pal) and Normand (Jacinthe Tremblay), 20 grandchildren, and 11 great-grandchildren, as well as many relatives and friends. There was visitation on Monday, July 3 from noon at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc. Funeral Home, 170 Chateauguay St., Huntingdon. Funeral was held Monday, July 3 at 3:00 p.m. in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon. Interment Ste-Agnes-de-Dundee Cemetery at a later date. Donations to the Alzheimer's Society would be greatly appreciated. ly appreciated.

SIMPSON, Dorothy (née Pelletier) - Passed away peacefully on July 2, 2000 at the age of 81 years. Beloved wife of the late Lyle (1970). Loving mother of David (Shirley), Joanne (Stephen), Peter (Suzie), Kenneth (Fay). Predeceased by her brother Frank and sister Gladys. Devoted and cherished grandmother to Colleen, Kate, Ashleigh, Jonathon, Stuart and Braden. Great grandmother to Jean-Michel and Elizabeth. Rested at J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, 461 Champlain St., Hemmingford. Funeral service will be held Wednesday, July 5 at Hemmingford's St-Andrew's United Church at 2 p.m. Burial Hemmingford Protestant Cemetery. Visitation was held Tuesday from 2-4 p.m. and 7-9 p.m. and Wednesday from 1 p.m. In lieu of flowers donations in her memory to St-Andrew's United Church Women, Hemmingford, Oc would be greatly appreciated. "She touched us with her caring and we are all the better for her having been with us."

WOOD, Gladys (née McHardy) - Of Powerscourt on July 1, 2000 passed away peacefully Mrs. Gladys Wood (née McHardy) aged 76 in the Valleyfield Hospital. Beloved wife of Mr. Ronald Wood and dear mother of Peter, Peggy (Doug Dulmage), Phyllis (Brian Brunette), Holly (Steve Jones), Heather and Janice and wonderful grandmother to seven grand-children. Survived by 2 sisters and 2 brothers. Private Service at Powerscourt Cemetery on July 6, 2000. In lieu of flowers donations to the Canadian Cancer Society would be appreciated by the family. Funeral arrangements by Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils, 170 Chateauguay Street, Huntingdon.



At the Howick Curling Club Best wishes only

IN MEMORIAM

WHYTE, Monica & Howard - In loving memory of my parents Monica Whyte (née Murray), July 1, 1927-September 2, 1992 and Howard Whyte, November 20, 1925-July 15, 1979.

Your daughter Doreen

CARD OF THANKS

Many thanks to Dr. Geukjian, Dr. Surowaniec, staff of Many thanks to Dr. Geukjian, Dr. Surowaniec, staff of the Emergency and Operating rooms, nurses and staff of the second and third floors of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, ambulance service, also to my family, relatives and friends for cards, gifts, flowers, visits and phone calls during my stay in the hospital. Your kindness is very much appreciated and will always be remembered.

Helen McGowan Shand

Many thanks to the doctors and nurses of the Barrie Memorial ER, the Valleyfield ER and the staff of the 7th floor, for the care and kindness I received while a patient there. Thanks very much to my family, relatives and friends for flowers, cards and visits. Also thanks to my friends at Cleyn and Tinker for the tasty fruit basket. fruit basket.

The family of the late Glenn Gordon wish to thank Gilles Serre of the Kelly Funeral Home, Susan Estabrooke, Carole Bye and Kitty Murphy for the beautiful funeral service for Glenn. We also want to extend our thanks to family and friends who expressed sympathy with flowers, cards, donations and their presence in our time of sorrow. Please accept this as a personal thank-you.

The Gordon Family



JANICE H. WILSON

been awarded an academic/soccer scholarship for Stanstead College at Stanstead, Janice will attend Stanstead for Secondary V and play for the Senior Girls soccer team. For the past 6 years she has been a member of the Ormstown team winning defence of the year several times and helping her teamparer, we be Madell. helping her teammates win La Medaille d'Or. She is the daughter of Henry and Sylvia Wilson of Clear Brook Forms, Franklin Centre, Que.

With great pride in your determination and

accomplishments keep up that "wicked" kick and continued success in your studies:

Good luck Number 9.

Love Mom & Dad Steve, Cindy and Daryl

